
 

 

 

Publicity Officer and Webmaster Report 2022 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Madam President, distinguished guests, members of ICPA, ladies and gentlemen it is with great 
pleasure that I present my Publicity/Webmaster report for 2022. 
 
Another year that has brought with it many challenges for our members non more so than the 
continuing cross border boarding school issues that have caused much angst for families over the 
past 18 months.  
 
The enormous amount of work that has gone into bringing to fruition the National Boarding School 
Code needs to be commended.  
 
I like to use the saying “Team work makes the dream work” as I feel it sums up ICPA-NSW 
State Council perfectly.  
 
I feel very privileged to have been a part of such an amazing team over the last two years. I know 
without doubt that ICPA-NSW State Council will continue to do amazing things making a real 
difference for our members.  
 
What a milestone to be celebrated, 50 Years of ICPA-NSW. The changes that have happened over 
that time are enormous.  
 
Conference & AGM 2021 
 
A little different this year as they were held separately some weeks apart unlike historically of 
course when they are held over the same time during conference.  
 
We were extremely lucky to be able to host our State Conference in all its entirety in person at Hay 
in March 2021. The convening committee sure did raise that bar high in their enormous efforts in 
hosting all of us in Hay. Thank you Hay team.  
 
Conference welcomed many guest speakers over the two days including Minister Sarah Mitchell, 
Senator Perin Davey, Roy Butler MP, Helen Dalton MP, also including our keynote speaker Lana 

Masterson from “Down the Track Youth Program at Condobolin” who shared her incredible story of 

the work she does with youth, just to mention a few.  
 
Social Media 
 
ICPA-NSW continues to utilise social media to share information to members and other interested 
parties via Facebook and our new website.  
 
Top Wire  
 
A huge congratulations once again to our awesome Editor Kerrie for her continued publication 
which is no small task however enjoyed by all our members. Countless hours of behind the scenes 
work takes place to make it all happen. Thank you Kerrie.  
 
Main Deputation 
 
Deputation 2021 evolved further this year with only a handful of state council able to be together in 
the one location however the entire meeting schedule was conducted over zoom with various 
meetings over the course of a few days. 
 
Hopefully later this year we can resume our meetings in Sydney and have all of State Council 
together for face to face Deputation.  



 

 

 
ICPA-NSW continues to strive to provide a strong voice advocating for our rural and remote 
families driven by passion, tenacity, pride and a want to make a difference for our members. 
 
Thank you.  
 
Gabie Le Lievre  
Publicity Officer / Webmaster 
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